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MEETINGS FOR SEPTEMBER  
 

Planning Board Meeting: 09/01/2022, 6 pm - Canceled 

Zoning Board Meeting: 09/08/2022, 7:30 pm  

Historic Society: 09/12/2022, 7:15 pm 

Recreation Association: 09/13/2022, 8 pm 

Planning Board Workshop Meeting: 09/15/2022, 6 pm 

Library Sat. Café: 09/172022- morning 

Committee Meeting: 09/20/2022, 6 pm 

Preservation Commission: 09/21/2022, 7 pm 

Arts in the Village: 09/27/2022, 9 am 

Library Art Show: 09/30/2022 to 10/01/2022 

HAZARDOUS WASTE DAY –  

OCTOBER 1 FROM 8 TO NOON 
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Final tax bills 
will be released 
Mid-September 

  

 A Message from the Mayor 

It is hard to believe summer is almost over!  Teachers and students are returning to school and the leaves are 

starting to fall.  It will not be long before we are gathered at Seneca High School on Friday nights for football 

games.  It was a great summer in the Township.  The annual fireworks took on a new life with entertainment, 

food trucks and well over a thousand people enjoying the Red Lion Recreation Park.  Our annual Wednesday 

night concerts continue to be a popular series in the summer.  On behalf of the Township Committee, our 

Administrator and staff, we are also proud to have announced that for the 6th consecutive year, there will be 

no increase in the local purpose tax.  We do not, unfortunately, control other taxes that make up our property 

taxes, but we have worked hard to keep expenses as low as possible.  

Please remember to check our website for updates on developments in the Township.  As always, we 

welcome your comments and suggestions.   –   Mike Mikulski 

 

http://www.southamptonnj.org/


Poles and Posters Don’t Mix 

If you are planning to use a sign to publicize any activity, 

please post it on a stake, not on a utility pole. Nails, 

staples or other fasteners used to attach signs to 

poles can be hazardous to our workers who must climb 

these poles to repair or maintain our equipment. 

In addition, state law prohibits the posting of signs or 

outdoor advertising on any utility poles. 

If you want to advertise your event, get permission from property owners to post your signs on 

stakes, and check with your local municipality on any regulations your town may have about 

posting signs. 

  

Vincentown History – William K. Haines - Little School House 

The Vincentown one-room schoolhouse located on Race 
Street was built circa 1860 and was one of two private school 
located in the village of Vincentown.  This was the same year 
that Abraham Lincoln was elected President and the first Pony 
Express was run from Sacramento, California, to St. Joseph, 
Missouri. 

Originally, this schoolhouse stood on property now owned by 
the Allen Oil Company on Main Street. In 1981, the Allen Oil 

Company donated the building to the Southampton Historical Society, and it was moved to its present 
location on land donated by the township. While the exact date of the opening and closing of this school 
is not known, it is known that at one time it became a “helping school” during the late 1920’s and early 
1930’s. The first "public school" was built in 1863 and was located on Pleasant Street. 

Restoration of the schoolhouse was accomplished through volunteer efforts and donations 
spearheaded by local resident Maryann Thompson. Everything used in the schoolhouse is authentic. 
The most popular school master of this school was William K. Haines. Mr. Haines lived on Plum Street* 
with his wife, Mary, who was also a school teacher — but she never taught with her husband. Editor’s 
note: Plum Street was spelled “Plumb” at the time of Mr. Haines. 

After three years of hard work, the day of re-dedication, May 19, 1984, arrived. The town folk were 
invited, as well as others, to the dedication, and it was well attended by local, county and state officials. 
The one room schoolhouse was dedicated to the school children of Southampton Township. 

 



Clerk’s Office launches property fraud alert system 

 

Burlington County Clerk Joanne Schwartz and the 

Burlington County Commissioners are pleased to 

announce the launch of a new online service intended to 

alert residents of potential identity theft or fraud. 

The new Property Fraud Alert System allows residents in 
all 40 Burlington County municipalities to sign up to have 
their name or business monitored for transactions and 
recording activities within the Burlington County Clerk’s 
Office and receive real time alerts of activity. 

The subscription service is free and is intended to act as 
an early warning system for potential fraud. Residents 
who sign up will be notified by email or phone whenever a document, such as a deed, lien, or 
mortgage, is recorded in the Clerk’s office with their name.  

After receiving an alert, subscribers can contact the Clerk’s Office 
at https://www.co.burlington.nj.us/192/County-Clerk to verify the transaction and view the actual 
document that was recorded.  
“The threat of mortgage fraud and identity theft crimes continue to rise, and all too often victims of 
these types of fraudulent activities are unaware their homes or identity have been stolen until it’s 
too late,” said Schwartz. “By implementing this new alert system, we’re providing a tool residents 
can use to identify these potential scams, so they can take action right away. It’s a completely 
free service that’s quick and easy to sign up for, and it can provide some much-needed peace of 
mind for residents who are too busy to regularly check their property records for fraudulent 
activity.” 

Burlington County Commissioner Director Felicia Hopson said the optional new service was 
another proactive initiative to assist Burlington County residents and business owners. 

“Almost everyone has either experienced fraud or identity theft firsthand or know someone who 
has, so I’m thankful that our Clerk’s Office has stepped up and provided this innovative new early 
warning system,” Hopson said. “I know now our residents will be better protected.” 

The Property Fraud Alert System is now live, and residents can sign up online 
at https://www.propertyfraudalert.com/NJBurlington 
Residents can also register by calling 1-800-728-3858. 

The only information required is a resident’s name and email or phone number to receive alerts. 
Residents can opt out at any time. 

  

https://www.co.burlington.nj.us/192/County-Clerk
https://www.propertyfraudalert.com/NJBurlington


 

 



 



 

 



SEPTEMBER 17, 2022 

RESPONSIBLE PET OWNERSHIP DAY 



 

NATIONAL BLOOD CANCER AWARENESS MONTH 

During September, National Blood Cancer Awareness Month 
sheds light on the cancers that affect the blood and 
lymphatic systems. 

The observance focuses its attention on all blood cancers, 
including leukemia, lymphoma, multiple myeloma, and 
myelodysplastic syndromes. By raising awareness, the goal 
is to inform the public about the causes of blood cancers, 
how to identify the symptoms, available treatments, and 
progress made through research. 

Blood cancers affect white blood cells or in some cases, red 
blood cells, or platelets. While no effective screening exists, 
knowing the symptoms and risk factors help to understand 
when to see a doctor. 

  



 



 


